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Japan would like to make three recommendations:

1. ratify the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights to further promote and protect civil and political rights;
2. take further measures to prevent violence against women including domestic violence; and
3. take additional measures to improve access to, and quality of, education for all children by continuing to address the issue of school dropouts, regardless of children’s abilities or disabilities, social background, or gender.
Japan appreciates Oman’s efforts to protect and empower women, including through its Social Action Strategy (2016-2025) and the royal decree to prohibit female genital mutilation. Japan hopes to see Omani women’s increasing participation in decision-making on political and economic activities. Japan also commends Oman’s promotion of children’s rights through initiatives such as its implementation of the Children’s Code and National Strategy for Children (2016-2025). 
Japan wishes the delegation of Oman every success in the review.

I thank you.
